
 

 

 

Information Request  
Central District 
Telephone: 105. . www.police.govt.nz  
 

 

 
3 June 2022 
 
 
Reiner HASWELL 
fyi-request-19340-de672740@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
Dear Reiner 
 
REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 
 
Thank you for your email dated 13/05/2022 requesting information on 
Recruits.  You requested: 
 
Could you please answer the following questions 
Please advise within the bay of plenty (rotorua/taupo/tokoroa) area how many 

1. Recruits are in the candidate pool 
2. How many candidates have been removed from the pool due to 

unsuitability  
3. What the average length of time is in the candidate pool. 

 
You may be aware that, under the Official Information Act 1982, we are 
required to respond to your information request within 20 working days.  
This letter is to let you know that the consultation we need to do on your 
request means that we need to extend the time limit for responding to you 
(in accordance with section 15A(1)(b) of the Official Information Act 1982). 
 
You can expect a response by 02 September 2022.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman 
of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this 
decision, please feel free to contact If you have any questions, you can 
contact IR.Central@police.govt.nz. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Michelle McGuinness 
Central Region Information Request Team 
Service Delivery 
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